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IMO	Accepts	IMCA	Paper	as
Basis	for	Updating	DP
Guidelines

The	International	Maritime	Organization	(IMO)	has	agreed	to	continue	using	the
International	Marine	Contractors	Association	(IMCA)	document	covering	the	Guidelines	for
Training	and	Experience	of	Key	DP	Personnel	as	the	basis	of	the	IMO	Guidelines	for
Dynamic	Positioning	System	(DP)	Operator	Training	(MSC/Circ.738).

The	IMCA	Guidance	on	the	Training	and	Experience	of	Key	Dynamic	Positioning
Personnel	(IMCA	M	117)	has	recently	been	revised	and	earlier	this	week	IMO	Sub-
Committee	on	Human	Element,	Training	and	Watchkeeping	(HTW	4)	agreed	to	revise
MSC/Circ.	738	to	reflect	the	revision.	In	addition,	the	Sub-Committee	decided	to	make	a
reference	of	IMCA	Guidance	in	the	Standards	of	Training,	Certification	and	Watchkeeping
for	Seafarers	(STCW)	Code.

IMO’s	circular	738	is	the	established	international	standard	for	DP	operator	training	since	1996.	The	guidelines	have	successfully	provided
the	framework	on	which	vessel	operator	training	and	competence	schemes	are	based,	according	to	IMCA’s	Policy	and	Regulatory	Affairs
manager,	John	Bradshaw.

MSC/circ.	738	has	been	working	well	but	needed	amending	slightly	to	reflect	changes	in	current	training	and	operating	practice.	The
amendments	to	the	IMCA	Guidelines	take	account	of	the	additional	dynamic	positioning	operator	(DPO)	training	schemes	that	are	now
available	and	set	out	more	clearly	the	roles	that	are	considered	to	comprise	key	DP	personnel.	It	also	reflects	changes	in	operating
practice,	such	as	the	increased	focus	on	competence	assessment	and	the	more	formalized	concept	of	Continuing	Professional
Development	(CPD),”	added	IMCA’s	Marine	Technical	adviser,	Andy	Goldsmith.
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